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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, January 24, 2012 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
George Jones 
Mike Kennedy 
Susan Stokes 
Teri Restemayer

Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent:
Tracey Fitchett,  Charlotte Hardwicke & Mike McDermott

The CEO called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.
1. Elect a Board Chairman for 2012

The CEO aske for nominations for Chairman.  Ann Woods nominated George Jones and he accepted.  Teri Restemayer seconded the nomination.  There were no other nominations for Chairman.

Motion 12:00 


To appoint George Jones as Chair of the TGBPL Board for 2012.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Teri Restemayer

Carried

2. Elect a Board Vice Chair for 2012

The Chair took over the meeting and asked for nominations for Vice Chair.  Ann Woods nominated Teri Restemayer who accepted the nomination.  Mike Kennedy seconded the nomination.  There were no other nominations for Vice Chair.

Motion 12:01


To appoint Teri Restemayer as Vice Chair of the TGBPL Board for 2012.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

3. Approve agenda
Motion 12:02


To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of 24 January 2012.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

4. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on December 15, 2011.
Motion 12:03


To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 15 December 2011.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried
5.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None
6. Delegations: None
7. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report- 

Honey Harbour- The circulation for December was 409.  Five classes visited the library with 64 students.

MacTier-The circulation was 655.  Eight classes visited the library with 176 students.  

Port Severn-Circulation was 104.

Overview- The circulation and visits by the public in December was low.  The circulation for the year 2011 including the statistics for Overdrive downloads was handed out.
Staff are assisting many customers on the telephone and in person with their new devices and how to download from Overdrive.
A one page ad was sent to Heidi Huften for the Parks and Recreation’s Winter Brochure but the Township has decided not to print this brochure.  They will be advertising in the Gazette and will not be including the library’s page.  This would be up to the library to purchase a page from the Gazette.  The library will continue to advertise services in the regular monthly ad.

The Surfin’ Seniors program will not be offered this winter by the Township.  Honey Harbour staff ran the program in the fall for the Township so the library will advertise a program for people to receive assistance with computer use or tablets etc. at the Honey Harbour and MacTier Public Libraries. 

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque register was perused by the Board.
c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee- The committee will be meeting in February.
ii. Friends Committee- The Saturday lunches have commenced on January 14 and will continue for 4 weeks at the Lions Club Hall.  Forty-four people attended the first Saturday lunch.
Barb informed Brenda Baker about the Board decisions concerning the Television and Homebound Service.  

d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines- Work will commence on the policies that are needed according to the Guidelines.

e)Strategic Plan-

             i.
Adult User Group- nothing to report

             ii.

Honey Harbour PL- need to set up a meeting.
iii. Human Resources- Barbara will be meeting with Glenda Green to produce employment forms for the library.
iv. Port Severn- The drop box was installed but it is open on the inside of the building.  Kevin Datema has been notified and he is looking into this as the library needs a locked box for the materials being returned.  Signage was discussed and Barb will look into the directional signs.
v. Technology-Ken Albrough is researching enhanced Internet costs for Honey Harbour Public Library.  The committee needs to set a meeting.

f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative- Port Severn had to work offline for over a week due to an IP problem.  This has now been corrected and Port Severn was online on Wednesday, January 18, 2012.  
Barbara is working with the support staff on the Overdues reports to all three branches.

The annual cost for support from OLSN is $450.00.   

g)Simcoe/Muskoka IT Partnership- Barbara attended a meeting on Wednesday, January 18, 2012 at Simcoe County regarding the grant and the work progress.  All tickets and projects will be completed by the end of February 2012.  The hiring committee of which Barbara is on, will hold an exit interview with Alex Aneroussis and all of the participating libraries will assist with the final report to SOLS.  The expenses for this grant are still on target and within the grant budget.
Barbara was directed by the Board to investigate prices for a contract with the County of Simcoe, the Township IT company or an independent IT Technician.

h)Accreditation- Work will continue towards this goal.

i)Budget 2012- The library’s budget was passed in January, 2012.
j)SOLS Trustee Rep: The spring meeting will be in the new Orillia Public Library.  Ann Woods volunteered to accompany George to this meeting and she will be the library SOLS rep in 2012.
8.
New or Other Business:

i)Library Trustees Leave of Absence
Motion 12: 04

To grant Mike McDermott, Library Trustee, a six(6) month leave of absence from January to June 2012 from the Library Board due to health issues.

Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

Motion 12:05

To grant Charlotte Hardwicke, Library Trustee, a three(3) month leave of absence from January to March 2012 from the Library Board due to health issues.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Susan Stokes

Carried

ii)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- George presented a brief introduction to the Strategic Planning process.
iii)Doors Open Ontario: Francine talked about this event that will take place in Honey Harbour and Port Severn area on Saturday, June 16 from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Tourists will be directed to artists and artisans studios plus businesses and other places of interest.  The day will end with a reception and silent auction at the Delewana Inn.  

Jennifer Schnier, Economic Development Manager for the Township has invited the Honey Harbour and Port Severn libraries to be a part of this event.  Barbara has let her know that the libraries will participate on that day.  

iv)February Board Meeting: The Board Meeting will be changed from February 16 to February 23rd due to the fact that some Board members would not be able to attend on the 16th.

9. Closed Session: To discuss personal matters of an identifiable person, including staff and Board personnel.
Motion 12:06

To enter into a Closed Session at 8:55 p.m. to discuss personal matters of an identifiable person, including staff and Board personnel.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

Motion 12:07


To rise from Closed Session with no report at 9:05 p.m.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Francine Albrough


Carried
10. Adjournment 
Motion 12:08

To adjourn the regular meeting of 24 Jan. 2012 and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in MacTier on 23 Feb. 2012.

Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

_ ___________________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson

 _____________________
 




As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

__________________





Motion # __________

Date
1

